
Post Retirement Hours and Income waived for 2022 for 

Superannuation Retirees. 

On June 10, 2022, Governor Charlie Baker signed into law H4456 that waives both the hour and 

income restrictions on retirees who are in public service employment during 2022. It became 

Chapter 80 of the Acts of 2022. 

Please keep in mind that this applies to only retirees who retired under a superannuation 

retirement and is retroactive back to January 1, 2022.  This waiver is not applicable to anyone 

who retired under a disability retirement. 

The law is effective for Calendar Year 2022 Massachusetts public service and will remain in 

place until December 31, 2022 or up to 90 days following the end of the declared Public Health 

Emergency, whichever occurs first.   


